# NEWSLETTER

www.partingtoncentralacademy.co.uk

15th March 2019

#### **Headteacher Message**

Thank you to all the parents for attending the Reading Week assembly last week and for the positive and constructive feedback we received on your parent questionnaires. It was a delight to share the activities and photos from World Book Day and Reading Week. We hope you enjoyed collecting your free book at the assembly for you to read with your child. We were amazed at the number of children who took part in the "Share A Story Challenge" and the extra information from parents about the different ways their child achieved the challenges. All the children who returned the challenge sheets were entered into a prize draw and the winners received books and vouchers as a reward.



Anita Edwards Executive Headteacher

This week we have celebrated Comic Relief and we will donate all the funds raised by the sale of red noses to this worthy cause. Thank you to everyone who donated chocolate and Easter Eggs as part of Mad Hatter's Day. These donations will be used at our Easter bingo event in the last week of term.

As always, your generosity and support for the school is greatly appreciated. Many thanks.

Anita Edwards - Executive Headteacher

#### **Attendance Week Ending 15.3.19** 93.3% Year 1 95.9% Year 2 92.7% Year 3 97.8% Year 4 96.9% Year 5 96.6% Year 6 96.1% Whole School 95.7% (weekly) Whole School 95.7% (Sept to Target 97%

#### **Partington Central Academy Parent Council**



#### Come and join us for Easter Chocolate Bingo

The doors will be open at 3.15pm for you to enjoy refreshments and meet our Easter Bunny. Bingo will commence at approximately 3.45pm—5.00pm.



No entry fee.
Easter bingo books £1.50 each.
Raffle tickets 50p.
Special adult full house game £1.00
EVERYONE WELCOME!

### **Terrific Time Keepers**

The winners this week are REB, REC, 1AV, 4CW, 4CT, 6CB & 6LA.
What an achievement! Well Done!



#### **WELCOME**

We are pleased to announce the appointment of a new admin team member - Gillian Sherwood who will be working across both schools.

## Spring Term Dates for your Diary

26<sup>th</sup> March '19
Easter Bingo
28<sup>th</sup> March '19
Children finish for Spring
term holidays

29<sup>th</sup> March '19 INSET day – Staff Only

No children in school

15<sup>th</sup> April '19 Back to School

19<sup>th</sup> April 2019 Good Friday

22<sup>nd</sup> April 2019 Easter Monday

23 April 2019

Back to school



Today was not only **Red Nose Day** when the children could come to school in a red T-shirt and red nose, it was also Crazy Hair or Matters Hat Day! And didn't the children (parents) get creative with crazy hair styles! All we asked was for the children to bring in a chocolate donation - and once again you didn't disappoint.

Our wonderful Parent Council will now make your donations up as Easter Bingo prizes.

We really appreciate your support – thank you!



Have you visited our new website yet? For more news and helpful information visit: www.partingtoncentralacademy.co.uk

### OUR STARS OF THE WEEK



REB — Harper McDonald & Cruz Prophet REC — Harsukh Kaur & Leo Hatch IKO — Lincoln Graham & Chester Deay 1AV —Kaycee-Leigh Brough & Riley Golding 2SJ - Lawson Oldham & Grant Taylor 2HW — Ashton Cochrane & Madison Clayton McGuirk 3SI — Veronica Gormley & Charlotte Draffon 3GC - Joe Griffiths & Mason Foulkes-Inkersole 4CT - Hayden Shepley & Harley Fearnley 4CW — Cassius Clayton & Horatio Fox 5AF — Samuel Jones & Robyn Howe-Williams 5LA - Cobbey Gorton & Ella McVety 6LP - Cailum Southwell & Jessika Fray

6CB — Darren Perkins & Callie McCarthy Barron & Sonia

Jackson



Our Year 5's were treated to an exhibition of different styles of dance at Broadoak High School this week.

Graduates of the Allegro School of Dancing stopped off at the school as part of their end of year showcase and the children were enthralled as they watched highly professional performances of dance including: classical ballet, tap, jazz, contemporary and hip hop. This was a rare treat to see such talented dancers close-up and the children really enjoyed the experience.

#### And the winners were...



Well done to all the children who entered our Share a Story reading challenge. It looks like you all had great fun! The winner of the competition was Jack Waller from Year 6CB who received a £20 gift voucher to spend at Waterstones. We also had 2 runner ups, Faith Smith from Year 4CT and Alice Steed from Year 1KO who both received a £10 gift voucher. Congratulations! We also picked randomly another 4 children who received some books to take home. These lucky children were: Ellie Pluples from 6CB, Brooke Ridgway from 2HW, Lauren Boardman from 3GC and Leighton Webster from 1KO.



**Science** Week in Reception

Following on from our focus of Eric Carle in Book Week, we used the story of The Hungry Caterpillar as inspiration to explore the shapes and textures of fruits. We made some fruit and vegetable print pictures and studied the different shapes and sizes made by them.